
 
 

 

Announcement Prospectus update VanEck ETFs N.V. 
 

The Board of VanEck ETFs N.V., an investment company with variable capital, having its registered office 
at Barbara Strozzilaan 310, 1083 HN Amsterdam, company number 34314095 (the Company or the 
Fund), hereby informs its investors of the following intended changes to the VanEck ETFs N.V. 
prospectus. The changes more specifically concern the supplements of VanEck Multi-Asset Conservative 
Allocation UCITS ETF, VanEck Multi-Asset Balanced Allocation UCITS ETF, VanEck Multi-Asset Growth 
Allocation UCITS ETF (the Multi-Asset Sub-funds).  
 
The changes to the prospectus will take effect on 6 September 2022 (the Effective Date), or on such 
later date as indicated below. The amended prospectus will be available as per the Effective Date on the 
website of VanEck: www.vaneck.com. 
As certain amendments to the prospectus affect the rights and/or increase the liabilities of the 
participants of the Multi-Asset Sub-funds, the participants are entitled to redeem their shares in 
accordance with the existing terms in the prospectus until the Effective Date. 
 
As of the Effective Date, the material change to the terms in the prospectus of the Sub-fund concerns the 
replacement of two of the four constituents of the Multi-Asset Sub-funds’ underlying indices and 
consequent categorization of the Multi-Asset Sub-funds as art. 8 SFDR. 

Each index of the Multi-Asset Sub-funds is composed of four constituent indices. The Index 
Administrator will replace two of the four constituent indices with versions that use ESG factors within 
their methodologies as follows: 

Current Constituent Indices New Constituent Indices 

Solactive Global Equity Index Solactive Sustainable World Equity Index GTR (TTMTTSWE) 

Markit iBoxx EUR Liquid Corporates Index  iBoxx SD-KPI EUR Liquid Corporates Index (IBXXELTR) 

GPR Global 100 Index No change 

Markit iBoxx EUR Liquid Sovereign Diversified 1-10 Index No change 

These updates to the composite indices and sustainability information of the Multi-Asset Sub-funds will 
be reflected in the updated prospectus. 
 
Please refer to the Q&A publication under the “Market Announcement” section of www.vaneck.com. 
Investors who have any queries could also contact VanEck or consult with their professional adviser. 
 
We thank you for your continuing support of the Company. 

 
 

Yours faithfully, 
VanEck Asset Management B.V. 
The Board of Directors 
For and on behalf of 
VanEck ETFs N.V. 
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